
   BOARD OF REVIEW 

TAX GRIEVANCE MINUTES 

February 20, 2018 

7:00 P.M.-11:00 P.M. 

 

PRESENT:  Mayor Dominick A. Longobardi, Trustees Kevin M. Fitzgerald, Lynn Pombonyo, 

Archie T. Cheng, Frank J. Chiara and Village Administrator Gerard M. Bambrick, Village Clerk 

Susan E. Walsh and Deputy Assessor Denise Day and Assistant to the Board of Review Michael 

Derby. 

 

Trustee Pombonyo offered Resolution No. 2018-21: 

 
That pursuant to the Village Law, notice is hereby given that the General Village Election will be 

held on Tuesday, March 20, 2018, that the polls thereof shall be opened at twelve noon and closed at 

nine o’clock in the evening; and that the location of holding the election is as follows: 

 

   Election District #1 Reliance Firehouse 

   Election District #2 Recreation/Pool Building 

   Election District #3 Recreation/Pool Building 

   Election District #4 Atlantic Avenue Fire House 
 

RESOLVED: That the following is a true and correct list of all nominations of candidates for the 

offices to be filled at such election on the 20th day of March, 2018: 

 

                Public Office 

    Floral Park, NY 

Name of Candidate    Term - 2 years Place of Residence 

Kevin M. Fitzgerald  Trustee   65 Charles Street, Floral Park, NY 

Archie T. Cheng  Trustee   84 Aspen Street, Floral Park, NY    

     

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED: That a copy of such notice be posted in at least six 

conspicuous public places and the named polling location within the Village at least one day before 

the Village Election, as filed with the Village Clerk pursuant to the provisions of the Election Law, 

Sec. 15-104, Sub 3(b) and 4. 

 

The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Chiara and adopted on roll call as follows: 

 

    Trustee Fitzgerald  - Aye 

    Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye     

    Trustee Cheng   - Aye 

    Trustee Chiara   - Aye 

    Mayor Longobardi  - Aye 

 

Trustee Fitzgerald offered Resolution No. 2018-22 approving the Schedule of Accounts Payable 

consisting of the following: 
 

     



    General Fund   $685,549.79    

    Swimming Pool  $         43.94       

    Capital Fund   $130,874.16 

    GRAND TOTAL  $816,467.89 

 

The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Pombonyo and adopted on roll call as follows: 

 

    Trustee Fitzgerald  - Aye 

    Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye     

    Trustee Cheng   - Aye 

    Trustee Chiara   - Aye 

    Mayor Longobardi  - Aye 

 

At 7:15 pm, the Board reviewed the 2018/19 Budget proposal from the Fire Department.    

In attendance were Fire Chief Mike Longobardi & 1st Assistant Chief David Maickel. 

 

At 8:00 pm, the Board reviewed the 2018/19 Budget proposal from the Library.  In attendance 

were Library Director Patricia Eren, President of the Library Board John Breheny and Members 

of the Library Board Mary McLoughlin and Linda Price.   

 

At 8:30 pm the Board reviewed the 2018/19 Budget proposals from the Department of Public 

Works and Building Department.  In attendance were Superintendent of Public Works and 

Building Department Stephen Siwinski.   

 

On motion by Trustee Pombonyo, seconded by Trustee Cheng, the Board went into executive 

session at 10:30 pm to discuss contractual matters.  Village Administrator G. Bambrick and 

Village Clerk S. Walsh were not in attendance.  On motion by Trustee Cheng, seconded by 

Trustee Fitzgerald, the Board came out of executive session at 10:55 pm.  Trustee Pombonyo 

stated there was no action. 

 

At 11:00 pm Mayor Longobardi opened the meeting of the Board of Review.   

 

The Board of Review, comprised of the Board of Trustees, was in attendance along with Village 

Administrator/Treasurer Gerard Bambrick, Village Clerk Susan Walsh, Deputy Assessor Denise 

Day & Assistant to Board Review Michael Derby. 

 

The Board of Review examined the report prepared by Denise Day & Michael Derby and who 

then presented all the applications individually as outlined in the report on the complaints filed 

requesting reductions of assessed valuation (see attached listing). 

 

Mayor Longobardi offered Resolution No. 2018-23: 

 

WHEREAS, the Board has reviewed all the grievances presented tonight; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT all decisions be deferred until March 21, 2018 

in order to solicit more information from each protestor. 



 

The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Fitzgerald and adopted on roll call as follows: 

 

    Trustee Fitzgerald  - Aye 

    Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye     

    Trustee Cheng   - Aye 

    Trustee Chiara   - Aye 

    Mayor Longobardi  - Aye   

 

For informational purposes:  The next Budget Review Meeting will take place on Tuesday, 

March 6th in the Mayor’s Office at approximately 8:30 pm (after the first session) to review the 

2018/19 Budget proposals of the Recreation/Pool and Police Departments respectively. 

 

 There being no further business, Mayor Longobardi closed the meeting at 11:20 pm. 

 

 

 

       

      Susan E. Walsh 

      Village Clerk 

 
 


